CEPP Minutes 

April 24th, 2007

In Attendance:  Jon Brestoff, Heather Vickery, Kyle Nichols, Dan Nathan, Deb Hall, Beau Breslin (Chair) Muriel Poston and Pat Hilleren (Scribe)

Guests:  Erica Bastress-Dukehart and Rik Scarce (Newly elected CEPP Members)

1.  Kyle Nichols reported on his visit to the Expository Writing Committee Meeting.  Some of the issues discussed concerning the new Writing Requirement at that committee meeting were as follows:

· What (if any) are the guidelines for writing in the discipline?

· Should there be a task force for implementation?

· How much ‘power’ would the writing director have?

· Are non-traditional forms of writing included in expository writing?

· Will there be significant resource issues for EN105?

· How will the new requirement impact use/demand for the writing center?

· Can we think creatively about the kinds of ‘professional help’ in the writing center (i.e. retired faculty)

There was no further discussion.

2.  We had a brief discussion of the CEPP motion for proportional tenure track lines on the faculty floor to be voted on at the upcoming faculty meeting.

3.  Beau reported that Ann Henderson agreed to sit on the subcommittee (as an administrative representative) to examine the Dean of Studies (DOS) restructuring.  Deb Hall and Kyle Nichols will be the CEPP members (Kyle will chair the subcommittee).  Dan Curley will represent from FEC and Tillman Nechtmann will represent CAS.

4.  A brief conversation about internships- the need to prepare a white paper summarizing our work (Dan Nathan will prepare) and a desire to have a discussion with academic staff or the dept. chairs meeting.  Dean Poston agreed to arrange this opportunity.

